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Newsletter – Week 2 Term 2 (29th April 2021) 

 

Important Dates 
 

Term 2 
Date Event 

29.4.21 3-6 Assembly 

30.4.21 Winter PSSA begins 

3.5.21 Zone Cross Country Carnival 

6.5.21 Mother’s Day Stall 

7.5.21 Online Check In assessment period 
ends for Years 4 & 6 

11.5.21 NAPLAN Writing assessment for 
Years 3 & 5 

11.5.21 NAPLAN online testing period 
begins for Years 3 & 6 

21.5.21 NAPLAN online testing period ends 
for Years 3 & 6 

4.6.21- 
21.6.21 

Life Education 

10.6.21 K-6 Athletics Carnival 

25.6.21 Last Day of Term 2 

12.7.21 Staff Development Day 

13.7.21 All students return for Term 3 

 
 

From the Principal 
 
Dear Parents 
Welcome back to Term 2. It has been lovely to be 
able to welcome parents back onsite to more 
activities and was great to finally have our P&C 
meeting back at school. 

 
Strategic Improvement Plan 
The school has now begun a new four-year 
strategic improvement plan.  
Our new plan contains three strategic directions: 
Student Growth and Attainment 
Engaged and Challenged Learners 
Strong Connections 
 

Within each of these areas we will be focusing on 
two initiatives and a variety of activities.  

Student growth and attainment 

• Focus on Literacy and Numeracy 

• Phonemic Awareness, Phonics and 
Spelling 

• Differentiated Focus on 
Comprehension 

• Professional Learning Reading 

• Alignment of Syllabus Outcomes to 
Programs – Number 

• Differentiated Focus on Number 

• Focus on High Potential and Gifted 
Students 

• Data Driven Practice 

• Assessment and Reporting 

• Whole School Data Monitoring 
Reading 

• Professional Learning – Data Driven 
Practice 

• Whole School Data Monitoring - 
Number 

Engaged and Challenged Learners 

• Visible Learning to Increase 
Student Engagement 

• Learning Dispositions 

• Learning Pit 

• Feedback 

• Collaborative Practice 

• Working with SLSOs 

• Learning Modes 

• Co-Teaching 

• EALD Learners 

• Flexible Learning Spaces 
 

Strong Connections 

• Wellbeing 

• Social and Emotional Wellbeing 

• Physical Wellbeing 

• Chaplaincy Programs 

• Belonging and Attending 

• Cultural Inclusion 
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• Connecting with the Community – 
50th Anniversary 

• Student Voice 

• Attendance 

I will be regularly updating you about our progress 
through this newsletter and during P&C meetings. 
 
Attendance 
All schools have been given targets to achieve 
over the next few years. These targets relate to: 

• Numeracy 

• Reading 

• Attendance 

• Wellbeing 
 

I will be keeping you up to date with how we are 
progressing towards these targets through this 
newsletter. 
 

In attendance we have a target of 92% of students 
attending school for at least 90% of time. 
 

Pre COVIV-19 only 84.13% of our students 
attended school for at least 90% of the time. 
At the end of this newsletter I have included a 
flyer on compulsory school attendance.  
 

It is very important that primary students develop 
positive patterns of school attendance. These 
patterns often transfer to high school.  
 

It is very important that students arrive at school 
on time in order for them to begin learning at 
9.00am. We recommend that students arrive at 
school between 8.30 and 8.50am. This allows 
them time to socialise with their friends before 
school and ensures they are at their lining up 
point when the bell rings. 
 

As you can see from the information below, when 
students are late to school (even for 5 minutes) 
regularly this can greatly impact on lost learning 
time. 

 

 

 
 

Over the next few weeks teachers will be focusing 
on punctual school attendance. 
 
When students are late to school, the implications 
are: 

• They miss out on important information, 
lesson instructions and reminders. 

• Teachers may need to interrupt the 
learning of other students to repeat 
instructions. 

• Lost time is increased by needing to get a 
late note from the office. 
 

If you require assistance ensuring your child 
arrives at school on time, please contact your 
child’s class teacher. 
 
Kind Regards,  
Mrs Sandra McKay 
Principal 
 
 

Important Information 
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills for 
all students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 each year across 
Australia. The NAPLAN tests cover reading, 
writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar 
and punctuation) and numeracy. Students at 
Excelsior PS will be completing NAPLAN online 
tests in 2021 on Tuesday 11th May, to Friday 14th 
May. (Year 3 will complete a paper test for writing 
on Tuesday 11th May. All other tests are online). A 
schedule has been devised for each grade as 
indicated below, however, due to possible 
unforeseen circumstances with technology, there 
may be variations throughout the testing periods. 
 

 

 



 Mon May 10th Tues May 11th Wed May 12th Thurs May 

13th 

Fri May 14th 

9:30-

10:30am 

 Yr 3 

NAPLAN 

Writing test 

(paper) 

40 mins 

 

Year 3 

Reading test 

45 Mins 

Yr 3 catch 

up writing 

test 

Yr 3 NAPLAN 

writing tests catch 

ups must be 

completed 

Yr 3 catch up 

reading test 

9:30-

10:30am 

 Yr 5 

NAPLAN 

Writing test 

42 mins 

Yr 5 catch 

up writing 

Yr 5 

Reading test  

50mins 

Yr 5 catch up 

reading test 

 

 

 

 Mon May 17th Tues May 18th Wed May 19th Thurs May 

20th 

Fri May 21st 

9:30-10:30 Yr 5 

Language 

Conventions 

test  

45 mins 

Yr 3 

Numeracy 

test 

45 mins 

Yr 3 and 5 

Catch up  

Language 

Conventions 

Conventions 

Yr 3 and 5 

catch up 

Numeracy 

 

11:30-12:30 Yr 3 

Language 

Conventions 

test 

45 mins 

Yr 5 

Numeracy 

test 

50mins 

   

  
 
 
Students are required to bring in their own 
headphones for the duration of the assessments. 
If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please 
see your child’s class teacher or you can refer to 
the site at nap.edu.au 

 
Monday Morning Assembly 
Monday morning whole school assemblies will 
now take place in the lower quad. 
 
Parents are most welcome to attend this 
assembly to hear announcements for the week. 
To ensure students can quickly and safely leave 
the assembly we ask that parents stand to the 
side near G Block or behind the assembly near 
Room 2 (Emu Blue Café). As students will be using 
the D block steps and balcony and the steps to 
Block L, we request that you keep these areas 
clear. 
 
Thursday Afternoon K-2 and 3-6 Assemblies 
Thursday afternoon assemblies have now moved 
back to K-2 and 3-6 alternating. 
 
This Term K-2 will be on odd weeks and 3-6 will be 
even weeks. 
 
At Thursday afternoon assembly, Class Merit 
Awards and Principal’s Awards will be handed out. 
Students who have accumulated 10 Principal’s 
Awards will be given an invitation for parents to 
attend the next assembly where their Silver, Gold, 
Diamond or Platinum award will be presented. 
  
 
 

Lunch Time Activities 
Below is a list of lunch time activities occurring 
this term.  
 
Some activities are targeted to a particular stage. 
Some activities have a stage focus for each term 
to ensure all stages are catered for. 
 
Some activities (for example dance groups and 
choir) are filled through an audition process. 
 
 

Activity Time Location Teacher 

Stage 1 
Dance 

1st half 
Monday 

Hall Mrs 
Rhodes 

Knitting Club Lunchtime 
Thursday 

Emu 
Blue 
Café 
Block F 

Mrs Letter 
& Mrs 
Wormald 

Art Club – 
Stage 2 

Lunchtime 
Wednesday 

LC 2 
Block L 

Dr Bilous 

SRC Lunchtime 
(every 
second 
week) 
Thursday 

LC2 
Block L 

Dr Bilous 
and Mrs 
Bowry 

K-2 Choir 1st half 
lunch 
Thursday 

Tiered 
Learning 
Area 
Block L 

Miss Chau 
and Mr 
Reeks 

Stage 2 
Dance 

2nd half 
lunch 
Monday 

Hall Mrs Skeet 
Mrs 
Sinclair 

Chess Club – 
Stage 1 

1st half 
lunch 
Monday 

Room 3 
Block F 

Mr 
Dessent 

LEGO Club – 
Stage 2 

1st half 
lunch 
Tuesday  

Room 4 Miss 
Boslem 

Gardening 
and 
Sustainability 
Club 

1st half 
lunch 
Wednesday 
And Friday 

Various 
locations 

Mrs 
Sinclair 
Mrs Gatt 
Mrs 
Johnston 
Miss 
Echevarria 
 

Band 
Tutorials 

1st and 2nd  
half 
Wednesday 
and 
Monday 

Various 
locations 

Catherine 
Cherlin 



 
Parent Helpers Needed – Reading Program 
Our school is looking for parent helpers to assist 

with reading programs in Year 2 and 3. The 

program involves sitting with a student for 

approximately 10-15 min and asking them to read 

flashcards, read a story and to complete some 

worksheet activities. The program focuses on 

phonics (letter sounds).  If you would like to help 

for 30 minutes or more either in the mornings or 

afternoons please contact Mrs Gatt through the 

school email- excelsior-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

or by phone 9634 3774. 

Mrs Gatt will organise times and will demonstrate 

how the reading support program works. 

Thank you. 

Parent Helpers Needed – Covering Books 
We have some Home Readers that need to be 

covered with contact. If you have spare time and 

would like to assist please contact Mrs Gatt 

through the school office.  

 
 

Recent Events 
 
ANZAC Day Service 
On Thursday 22nd April we held our school ANZAC 
Day service. 
 
This year we were joined by Warrant Officer 
Butterworth, who addressed our assembly, 
Warrant Officer Johnston, who played the bugle 
and Mrs Geeve, who laid a wreath on behalf of 
the community. 
 
Having the Last Post and the Reveille played live 
was a very moving part of this service. As was 
Warrant Officer Butterworth’s address. Please 
find this address below. 
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Mrs McKay, teachers, staff, students, parents, family, friends 

and guests, it is an honour to be asked to provide the ANZAC 

Day Service address at the Excelsior Public School. Thank you 

for asking me to come and talk to you this morning to 

commemorate ANZAC day, which most Australians, recognise 

as one of the most important days of the year.  

 

ANZAC. .... Now that is an unusual word.... Originally, it was 

not a proper word, it was a set of initials; where the initials 

stood for Australian and New Zealand Army Corps. In 1915, 

those men, together with British, Indian and French soldiers 

were sent to fight in the part of Turkey known as the Gallipoli 

Peninsula. Australians from all backgrounds served during 

World War I. They wore the same uniform and shared the 

terrible experience of war. Their story, the Anzac story, is one 

that unites us. Their actions forged what has become known 

as the ANZAC spirit and that spirit has been the driving force 

behind all Australian servicemen and women ever since - in 

France, later on in World War II, Korea, Malaysia, Borneo, 

Vietnam, East Timor, Iraq and Afghanistan; many of which 

happened long before you were born. It is also present in the 

peacekeeping operations our service people undertake today.  

 

In meeting these everyday challenges, Australian Defence 

Force men and women embrace this ANZAC spirit. What does 

the ANZAC spirit mean? 

Moreover, what should it mean to you? I believe it is a short 

word for a number of qualities which all of us, not just men 

and women serving in the Navy, Army and Air Force, can 

usefully use in our everyday lives.  

 

The ANZAC spirit represents a sense of purpose and direction. 

The original ANZAC's knew what they had to do, they knew of 

the dangers and the difficulties, but they got down and did 

not let those difficulties stop them from obeying their orders. 

It is true that the whole campaign did not achieve what was 

hoped; however, the soldiers on the ground stayed until their 

leaders decided it was time to withdraw.  

 

You can apply this to your everyday life. You know what work 

you have to do at school and what jobs your parents may 

have set you to do about the house. No matter what 

difficulties you think are in the way, think of the ANZACs and 

others who have followed them, and push the difficulties to 

one side and do accomplish your task.  

 

Secondly, the ANZAC spirit represents an acceptance of 

responsibility. This quality should be applied in your everyday 

lives; take responsibility for everything you do. It is easy to say 

'I did that' or 'that's my work' when everything goes right. We 

all know that sometimes things do not go right. Sometimes 

you may do something that is against the wishes of your 

parents and teachers. Remember the ANZAC spirit and take 

responsibility for what you are doing.  

 

The ANZAC spirit also includes a sense of compassion. 

(meaning - Being kind and considerate). This part of the 

ANZAC Spirit is translated as mateship. This means to watch 

out for your mate, help him or her at all times and do not 

poke fun at other people at school because they may have 

had some misfortune, or come from a different part of the 

world.  

 

Therefore, these three very simple things are what we mean 

when we talk about the ANZAC spirit. Another word you can 

apply to this same spirit is unselfishness.  Now, I like every 

other person, hopes that Australia will never be involved in 

another war - and that you will never be called upon to 

experience such a terrible thing. However, you should use 

these things I have talked about - a sense of purpose; 

acceptance of responsibility and unselfishness, not only while 

you are at school, but whatever you do in your lives. If you do 

this, you will be keeping the faith with those who put the word 



ANZAC into our language and you will be helping to make 

sure that the ANZAC spirit is always part of life in Australia.  

 

There are many ways to honour people who have served the 

ultimate sacrifice in Australia’s armed forces. We can attend 

school services, like this one, wake up early for a dawn service 

or attend an Anzac Day march. We can also honour their 

service by wearing a poppy or a sprig of rosemary, as a 

symbol of remembrance. 

 

As the ceremony ends, you will hear a bugle play the Last 

Post. This piece of music was originally played in military 

camps to mark the end of each day and announce that all 

soldiers should be resting. In many memorial services, the Last 

Post symbolises that the duty of the dead is over and they can 

rest in peace. We will also observe one minute of silence after 

the Last Post. During this time, you might like to close your 

eyes and think about all the men and women who have 

served Australia in times of war and conflict, and about those 

who have died living the ANZAC spirit. 

 

Lest we forget 

 

Athletics Program 
All students this term are participating in an 
athletics program in preparation for our K-6 
Athletics Carnival on 10th June. 
 
We are offering a specialist program delivered 
through external providers from Dance Fever 
Multisport. Currently all students have been 
participating in this program.  
 
In order for us to plan an alternate program for 
any students not participating in this program for 
the rest of the term, we ask that parents 
complete the permission note and make 
payment. The cost of this program is listed on the 
Term 2 Account. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Jumpers 
Our Year students are now proudly wearing their 
Year 6 jumpers. These look fabulous and are a 
great way for Year 6 to mark their final year at 
Excelsior. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Emu Blue Community Cafe 
 
The Emu Blue Café (located in Room 1 Block F) is 
open for parents on Tuesday mornings between 
9.00-10.00am starting from 4th May. 
 
Please drop by for a cup of tea / coffee and a chat 
with other parents or our school chaplain Cathie. 
Toddlers are welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sport 
 
Castle Hill Girls Zone PSSA Touch Football 
On Monday 16th April, Danijela, Millicent and 
Ishanvi formed part of the Castle Hill Girls Zone 
PSSA Touch Football Team, competing at the 
Sydney West Carnival at the Kingsway, 
Werrington. I also had the privilege of coaching 
this team on the day. The girls played a total of 11 
matches throughout the day, earning outstanding 
victories over Zones such as St Marys, Blacktown, 
Penrith and Blue Mountains. The girls won a hard 
fought semi final, setting up an exciting grand 
final against Mt Druitt, with both teams being 
undefeated throughout the day. Castle Hill Zone 
won the final 4-0, with Ishanvi and Millicent 
scoring fantastic tries to put the game out of 
sight. A huge congratulations goes to Millicent for 
also being selected into the PSSA Sydney West 
Touch Football Squad for 2021.  
 
Awesome work girls! 
  
Mr. Gomez 

 
 

PSSA – Friday 30th April 
Soccer vs Glenhaven PS at Eric Mobbs 
Newcombe Ball vs Beaumont Hills PS at Excelsior 
PS 
Netball at Kellyville Netball Complex 
 
PSSA – Friday 7th May 
Soccer vs Samuel Gilbert PS at Fred Caterson Field 
2/3  
Newcombe Ball vs Sherwood Ridge PS at 
Sherwood Ridge PS 
Netball at Kellyville Netball Complex 

Awards 
 
K -2 Merit Awards  

KB Charlotte Z 
Airlie M 
Vridhi S 
Jeffrey H 

KM Jasper K 
Bella K 
Valentina T 
Riley Y 

KN Valerie Z 
Omar A 
Wali B 
Minster H 

KW Ru-Shaun J 
Shehrbano M 
Rida K 
Thomas M 

1B Jeremy Y 
Rutu K 
Aurora J 
Simran K 

1E Beren T 
Lucas X 
Ben L 
Hannah H 

1G Zoe H 
Sophie L 
Carus N 
Ethan L 

1L Myra M 
Sophie C 
Tashaun C 
Melina S 

2A Ruby L 
Arlene K 
Kashvi K 
Viraj S 

2B Yadhu K 
Luke B 
Riley F 
Fiona Z 

2L Zoe P 
Aaron K 
Marcus C 
Maddie S 

2R James D 
Eddy L 
Roy Q 
Felix W 



3-6 Merit Awards 

3D Florence L 
Vibha V 
Luke G 
Hamish S 

3E Chloe Z 
Lucy P 
Julian T 
Dominic J 

3S Teddy P 
Sarah M 
Taya A 
Gregory X 

3/4J Richard Z 
Lilian H 
Violet S 
Joseph X 

4B Louie C 
Ellin C 
Rishi S 
Chelsea X 

4H Muhammad E 
Shreeya I 
Lauren S 
Mateen S 

4L Julia H 
William P 
Maanya S 
Ishika V 

5D Angus S 
Aryavv K 
Georgie B 
Sofia G 

5G Jake L 
Bella W 
Marcus C 
Canidice L 

5/6A Emily S 
Erika S 
Danijela G 
Vineyard Z 

5/6E Satvik E 
Sienna Z 
Selina L 
Feitu L 

6S Marcos G 
Martin S 
Ali F 
Sarah H 
 
 
 

6W Kenneth X 
Jennifer J 
Gregory R 
Audrey S 

 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 
BAGS 
If you have any plastic bags taking up space in 
your cupboards, we would love to take them off 
your hands! We use them to pack your orders. If 
you could please leave them in the office we 
would be eternally grateful. 
 
SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
We will be opening the store for second hand only 
on Mondays and Fridays from 8.00-8.45am. Cash 
only. 
 
 
EXCHANGES AND REFUNDS 
If you have an item you need to exchange or 
refund please email us directly at 
excelsioruniform@gmail.com with your details 
and we will follow you up directly. 
 
STOCK DELAYS 
Please note we are still suffering delays in 
receiving our stock orders. Please rest assured we 
have your orders and are ready to send them out 
once we receive our deliveries. Your patience is 
appreciated 
 
MICROFIBRE JACKETS - CLEARANCE 
We are reducing the price of the MICROFIBRE 
jackets to $20. Limited sizes and stock available. 
They are available online only. 
 
Please remember the uniform shop is run solely 
by volunteers! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

ERA 

 

There are still a few TENNIS spots still available.  If 
you are interested, please complete the ERA 
application form at school website or contact 
Maryam Hosseini on 0423 918 895. 
 
Thanks, 
Krystal Lees 
ERA Convenor 
0412 506 166 
 
 

P&C EVENTS 

 

MOTHERS DAY 

STALL 2021 
 

Thursday 6 May in the COLA 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
The Mother’s Day Stall will be held on Thursday 
morning 6th of May from 9.10am in the Cola.  
 

Gifts will again be priced at $5.00 each (Cash 
only). 
 
Please put this date in your calendar as a 
reminder. 
 
 

The Events team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 


